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Early Childhood Education 

Curriculum 

 

I. Course of Study (Proposed): 

 

A. Introduction to Teaching               (9th)        S1 B4 

 B. Childhood Development and Learning        (9th)        S2 B4 

 C. Children’s Health, Nutrition, and Safety                                                   (10th)             S1 B1/2 

            D. Early Childhood Curriculum I         (10th)            S1 B1/2 

 E. Early Childhood Curriculum II                                  (10th)         S2 B1/2 

 F. Classroom Learning Environment I        (11th)        S1 B1/2 

G. Classroom Learning Environment II          (11th)        S2 B1/2 

Clinical Preschool Experience I                                   (12th)        S1 B3 

I. Clinical Preschool Experience II          (12th)        S2 B3 

J.  Advanced Clinical Preschool I (optional)         (12th)        S1/2 B4 

K. Advanced Clinical Preschool II (optional)         (12th)        S1/2 B4 

 

 

 

II. Program Descriptor: 

 

The Early Childhood Education Program at Burlington County Institute of Technology will provide the student with a sound education 

in both theoretical knowledge and hands-on practical experience. This program will prepare the student to fulfill a successful 

professional role working with children and enter fields of employment that are related to early childhood education or continued 

studies in the field of education. Early Childhood Education prepares students for a variety of careers that are related to early 

childhood education, a college program in Early Childhood or Elementary Education and a successful role in the community. 

Students will have an on-site laboratory experience in our preschool. Laboratory and classroom experiences will focus on early 

childhood development, health, nutrition and safety, lesson planning, preparing the classroom learning environment, and career 

preparation. Students will prepare a professional portfolio of resources to be used both on the job and as an aid in further education 

and training.  

 

 



III. Program Outcome: 

 

 Graduates of the Early Childhood Education program will possess the skills and competencies required for entry level 

employment as well as a foundation for pursuing post-secondary education.  Upon completion of the course the student will have 

achieved the requirements to apply for and take the test for the CDA (Child Development Associate, a National Credentialing 

Program). 

 

 IV. Course Descriptions: 

 

A. Teaching: An Introduction to the Profession (9th) 

 

 This course addresses the professional characteristics and historical development of teaching as a profession. It discusses 

the role of the teacher, lesson preparation, and other issues facing teachers. It also provides an overview of select teacher education 

programs. Various career opportunities that are in the field of education and working with children will be discussed as well as legal 

and ethical considerations facing early educator professionals. 

 

B.    Child Development and Learning (9th) 

 

 This course provides an overview of the theory and principles of human growth and development from conception through 

adolescence. Content includes an in-depth study of the inter-relatedness of physical, cognitive, social and emotional aspects of 

development and the learning theories of psychologists such as Piaget, Vygotsky, and Gardner.  

 

C. Children’s Health, Nutrition, and Safety (10th) S1 B1/2 

 

 This course provides an overview of the health, safety and nutritional needs of young children and early childhood practices 

to ensure the health and well-being of each child in the classroom environment. Content includes roles and responsibilities of adults 

in meeting children’s diverse needs, the promotion of healthy lifestyle practices, understanding common childhood illnesses and 

injuries, meeting health, nutrition and safety standards, and planning nutritious meals that are appropriate for each child. 

 

  

 

D. Early Childhood Curriculum I (10th) S1 B1/2 



 

 Early Childhood Curriculum is an introduction in how to plan curriculum that is based on the development of the whole child. 

The principles involved in planning, implementing and evaluating developmentally appropriate, evidence-based curriculum for young 

children are studied. The course focuses on relationships among developmental theory, philosophy, practice, and development of 

curriculum based on the needs and interests of young children. Students explore various methods of curriculum planning and the 

materials that are used in an early childhood education classroom.  

 

E. Early Childhood Curriculum II (10th) S2 B1/2 

 

 This course is a continuation of Early Childhood Curriculum I. Students will explore various models of instruction as they 

develop lesson plans and activities that are appropriate for young children. Students will explore lesson planning in all areas of the 

curriculum including language arts and literacy, math, social studies, science, creative arts, and movement experiences. Students 

become familiar with state curricula standards and their practical application in an early childhood classroom.  This course combines 

lecture with participation in our on-site laboratory preschool.  

  

F.   Classroom Learning Environment I (11th) S1 B1/2 

 

This course presents best practices in classroom and behavior management - from organizing time, materials, and classroom 

space to strategies for managing individual and large group student behaviors, transitions, activities, and other arrangements for 

classrooms in general and special education. Basic federal and state laws as they pertain to the legal procedures for all teachers, 

including teachers of students with disabilities will be presented. Students will plan the organization of a classroom illustrating 

optimum use of instructional resources and design the organization of the physical aspects of a classroom. Students will continue 

hands-on experiences in our on-site laboratory preschool. 

 

G.   Classroom Learning Environment II (11th) S2 B1/2 

 

 This course is a continuation of the Classroom Learning Environment I. Students will have the opportunity to learn to create 

safe, supportive, and respectful learning environments that promote social-emotional development, self-responsibility, and character, 

in order to optimize learning for all students. They can learn how to foster a sense of community in the classroom and develop 

positive relationships with and among students. Skills and strategies for managing dynamic and flexible classroom structures and for 

teaching conflict resolution are presented. Students are also provided with strategies for building positive relationships and engaging 

in effective communication and problem solving with parents and families. Students will continue their focus on their career choice 



and their continuation in this field by creating a job portfolio. The portfolio will highlight their skills and knowledge in the field. Students 

will prepare their resume and cover letter and participate in a interview with a local child care director. Students will continue hands-

on experiences in our on-site laboratory preschool.  

  

H.  Clinical Preschool Experience I (12th) S1 B3 

 

This course is a supervised teaching of children in our on-site laboratory preschool, applying what has been learned through 

coursework and previous lab experiences. Students will take on the role of a lead teacher for a portion of the experience as well as 

work closely with staff. In collaboration with the cooperating teacher, students will plan, implement, and evaluate developmentally 

appropriate activity lesson plans, which will be used for portfolio development.  

  

I. Clinical Preschool Experience II (12th) S2 B3 

 

This course is a continuation of the Clinical Preschool Experience I course. It is designed to effectively prepare students for 

the nationally recognized Child Development Associate certification.  The Council for Professional Recognition works to ensure that 

all professional early childhood educators and caregivers meet the developmental, emotional, and educational needs of the nation’s 

youngest children. CDA is based on a core set of competency standards, which guide early care professionals as they work toward 

becoming qualified teachers of young children. Students will be required to organize and complete a professional portfolio.  

 

J. Advanced Clinical Preschool Experience I (optional) (12th) S1 B4  

 

 This optional course is a directed field experience designed to help students gain initial or continuing clinical experience in 

their chosen specialty area.  Supervised teaching of children in a lab school or community setting, applying what has been learned 

through coursework and previous lab experiences. Students will take on the role of a lead teacher for a portion of the experience as 

well as work closely with the parents and other staff. In collaboration with the cooperating teacher, students will plan, implement, and 

evaluate developmentally appropriate activity lesson plans, which will be used for portfolio development.  

 

 

 

K. Advanced Clinical Preschool Experience II (optional) (12th) S2 B4 

 



 This experience is available to qualified students that have the ability to demonstrate their skills and proficiencies in a clinical 

setting.  Student will earn credit and income during their school-to-work experiences in their field of study.  Students must provide 

their own transportation to avail themselves for this opportunity.  This experience is coordinated by the school-to-work coordinator 

and have the recommendation of the early childhood education instructor. 

 

 

Course: Exploratory (9th)     Unit: Exploring ECE  Length: 2 weeks (September - November) S1 

 

CTE Proficiencies Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments 

9.2.12.C.1 

9.2.12.C.2  

RST.9-10.3 

RST.9-10.4. 

WHST.9-10.4 

WHST.9-10.5. 

WHST.9-10.7 

9.3.HU‐ ED.1 

9.3.HU‐ ED.2 

9.3.12.ED.2  

 

  CRP1 

CRP2  

CRP3 

CRP4 

CRP5 

CRP6 

CRP7 

CRP8 

What are the course 
requirements for Early 
Childhood Education?  
 
What is the relationship 
between your greatest 
interests and your 
desire to work in the 
child care field? What 
role if, any would 
interests play in your 
choice to work with 
children? 
 

Introduction to Early 
Childhood Education  
 
Safety 
 
Gross and fine motor 
skill development in 
early childhood 
education 
 
Observation in the 
preschool classroom 
 
Art experiences in the 
preschool classroom 
 
Literature and 
storytelling in the 
preschool classroom 

Students will 
demonstrate critical 
thinking and problem 
solving skills when 
participating in 
individual and group 
activities. 
 
Students will work 
cooperatively during 
group activities.  
 
To develop the personal 
traits, safety practices 
and technical skills 
needed for a successful 
worker in this field.  
 
Present in front of 
groups of people (peer 
and preschool aged 
children) 
 
 

Observation in 
preschool 
 
Student participation are 
evaluated for permanent 
placement 
 
Individual resource 
projects 
 
Self/Peer Assessments 
 
Self-written preschool 
story 
 
Peer discussions 
 
 



CRP9  

CRP10 

CRP11 

CRP12 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

  

Course: Teaching: An Introduction to the Profession (9th) Unit: The Children and You          Length: Quarter 1, 4 Weeks  

 

CTE Proficiencies Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments 

9.2.12.C.1 

9.2.12.C.2  

9.2.12.C.3 

9.2.12.C.4  

RST.9-10.5. 

WHST.9-10.4.  

WHST.9-10.6.  

8.1.12.A.5  

9.3.HU.2  

9.3.HU.5  

9.3.HU.6  

9.3.HU‐ ED.3 

   

  CRP1 

CRP2  

CRP3 

How are job and 
program Information 
connected to Early 
Childhood Education? 
 
What are your feelings 
toward what you are 
going to learn during 
this course? How 
valuable do you think 
this information will be 
in your future career 
search? 

Working with Young 
Children 
 
Analyze career paths 
within early childhood, 
education, and related 
services  
 
ECE Professional 
Organizations  
 
Students will discuss 
the educational paths 
and employment 
opportunities for 
educators. 
 
Students will 
understand the personal 

 
Career planning and 
decision making by 
choosing a career to 
research. 
 
Students will describe 
the outcomes needed in 
each of these careers to 
become successful. 
 
Students will explain 
how social and 
economic changes will 
increase the need for 
child care services and 
early childhood 
teachers.  
 

Career Presentation 
that includes salary, 
education, and job 
outlook. 
 
Unit Test Chapter 1  
 
Graphic Organizer: 
KWL Chart 
 
Group 
writing/discussion 
assignments 
Written Tests/Quizzes 
Determine the central 
ideas or conclusions 
 
 



CRP4 

CRP5 

CRP6 

CRP7 

CRP8 

CRP9  

CRP10 

CRP11 

CRP12 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

characteristics, time 
involved, and education 
required for careers in 
education. 
 
 

Students will describe 
the CDA Credential  
 

 

Course: Teaching: An Introduction to the Profession (9th) Unit: The Children and You  Length: Quarter 1, 4 weeks  

 

CTE Proficiencies Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments 

RST.9-10.5 

RST.9-10.9 

9.3.HU‐ ED.3 

9.3.HU‐ ED.6 

 

  CRP1 

CRP2  

CRP3 

How do you think 
knowledge of the types 
of early childhood 
programs might help 
you make a career 
choice in the early 
childhood field?  
 
 

Types of Programs  
 
Family Child Care 
Homes 
 
Child Care Centers  
 
Head Start  
 
Laboratory Schools  

Students will list and 
describe the various 
types of early childhood 
programs. 
 
Students will assess the 
advantages and 
disadvantages of each 
type of program. 
 

Unit Test Chapter 2  
 
Graphic Organizer: Use 
a star diagram to 
organize the different 
types of child care. 
 
Comparing / Contrasting 
of local child care 
programs 



CRP4 

CRP5 

CRP6 

CRP7 

CRP8 

CRP9  

CRP10 

CRP11 

CRP12 

 

 
Sponsorship of Early 
Childhood Centers  
 
Accreditation 
 
  
 

Students will name the 
three types of center 
sponsorship. 
 
Students will explain 
steps families may take 
in choosing quality child 
care. 
 
Students will list 
indications of quality in 
early childhood 
programs. 
 
Students will recognize 
licensing rules and 
regulations centers 
adhere to.  
 
Students will list the 
components of center 
accreditation.  

 
Essay on the value of 
center accreditation 
 
Peer discussion on the 
vision of a high quality 
child care center  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Course: Teaching: Child Development and Learning (9th) Unit: Principles and Theories   Length: S2  4 Weeks  

 

CTE Proficiencies Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments 

RST.9-10.4. What does 
developmental stages of 

Child Development 
 

Students will define and 
correctly spell each of 

Unit Chapter 4 Test  
 



RST.9-10.5. 

WHST.9-10.1. D. 

WHST.9-10.7  

WHST.9-10.8 

 
 
CRP1 

CRP2  

CRP3 

CRP4 

CRP5 

CRP6 

CRP7 

CRP8 

CRP9  

CRP10 

CRP11 

CRP12 

 
 
 
 
 

children reveal about 
Early Childhood 
Education?  
 
How does being raised 
in a predictable 
environment affect a 
child’s development? 
What might be some 
negative effects on the 
development of a child 
raised in an 
unpredictable, unstable 
environment?  
 
Explain the following 
statement: 
“Development is 
predictable and 
consistent for all 
children.” Can you think 
of any exceptions in 
which this may not be 
an accurate statement? 
 

Areas of development 
 
Principles of 
development 
 
Brain Development 
 
Historical Influences on 
Early Child Care and 
Education  
 
Theories of 
Development 
 
 

the key terms 
 
Students will describe 
the areas and principles 
of development 
 
Students will define 
windows of opportunity 
as related to brain 
development. 
 
Students will explain 
how the brain becomes 
organized and label 
parts of the brain. 
 
Students will explain the 
historical influences on 
educating young 
children. 
 
Students will summarize 
how theories about 
development can be 
used as practical guides 
to early care and 
education. 
 
Students will contrast 
the developmental 
theories of Erikson, 
Piaget, Vygotsky, and 
Gardner.  
 
 

Determine the meaning 
of  key terms, and other 
domain-specific words 
 
Graphic Organizer: Use 
a three circle Venn 
Diagram to compare 
and contrast physical, 
cognitive, and social-
emotional development.  
 
Developmental Theorist 
Project/Presentation  
 
Written/Oral Tests and 
Quizzes 
 
Project 3D model : The 
parts of the brain 
 

 



 

Course: Teaching: Child Development and Learning (9th) Unit: Understanding Children from Birth to age Two  Length: S2, 4 Weeks  

 

CTE Proficiencies Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments 

9.3.HU.6  

9.3.HU‐ ED.7 

 

  CRP1 

CRP2  

CRP3 

CRP4 

CRP5 

CRP6 

CRP7 

CRP8 

CRP9  

CRP10 

CRP11 

CRP12 

 

Why do you think the 
word labor is used to 
refer to the process of 
giving birth?  
 
What challenges do you 
think new parents face 
during the neonatal 
period? Why might new 
parents feel helpless? 
How can parents feel 
more secure about their 
parenting skills? Where 
can they turn for help? 
  
Why do you think an 
infant’s growth and 
development may follow 
many patterns?  

Pregnancy - Prenatal 
Development 
 
Preparing for Baby’s 
Arrival 
Labor and Birth 
 
Physical development in 
the first two years 
 
Cognitive development 
in the first two years 
 
Social-Emotional 
development in the first 
two years 

Students will identify the 
early signs of pregnancy 
and chart the stages of 
pregnancy. 
 
Students will create a 
budget for a new baby 
and the preparation new 
parents need to make 
for the birth of a baby.  
 
Students will care for an 
infant baby using the 
RealCare Infant 
Simulator doll - feeding, 
changing, etc.  
 
Students will describe 
how children develop 
cognitively and 
physically in the first two 
years after birth.  
 
Students will explain 
how children in the first 
two years after develop 
socially and emotionally.  
 
Students will define and 
correctly spell each of 

Unit Chapter 5 Test  
 
Graphic Organizer: Use 
a Y-chart to organize 
information about 
physical, cognitive, and 
social-emotional 
development. 
 
Stages of pregnancy 
assessment. 
 
Project: Expectant 
Parent Budget - New 
Baby arrival parent 
handbook. 
 
Project: RealCare Infant 
simulator assessment.  
 
Student Choice Article: 
Write a parent 
newsletter that 
summarizes the 
development of children 
in the first two years 
either physical, 
cognitive, or social-
emotional development. 
 



the key terms. Research paper on 
premature infants and 
the effects on physical, 
cognitive, and social-
emotional development 
as compared to a full-
term baby.  

 

 

Course: Teaching: Child Development and Learning (9th) Unit: Understanding Two-and Three-Year-Olds  Length: S2,3 weeks  

 

CTE Proficiencies Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments 

9.3.HU.6  

9.3.HU‐ ED.7 

9.3.HU‐ ED.1 

 

  CRP1 

CRP2  

CRP3 

CRP4 

CRP5 

CRP6 

CRP7 

CRP8 

CRP9  

CRP10 

CRP11 

CRP12 

 

What do you think of 
when you hear the word 
motor skills? Why is 
developing good motor 
skills vital to children?  
 
Have you ever seen a 
two-year-old be fun and 
loving one minute and 
then suddenly be 
furious and screaming? 
How do you explain 
this? 
 
How can playing 
together in a sandbox 
help children develop 
emotionally? 
 
Why is it important to 
always keep children’s 

Physical development of 
two-and three-year-olds 
 
Cognitive development  
of two-and three-year-
olds 
 
Social-Emotional 
development of two-and 
three-year-olds  
 
Teaching two-and three- 
year-olds  

Students will describe 
the physical, cognitive, 
and social-emotional 
development of two-and 
three-year-olds 
 
Students will explain 
how two-and three-year-
olds develop physically, 
cognitively, socially, and 
emotionally.  
 
Students will relate how 
the development of two-
and three-year-olds will 
affect your role as a 
teacher.  
 
Students will complete 
packet of monthly 
activities to work one-

Unit Chapter 6 Test  
 
Graphic Organizer: Use 
a T- Chart to illustrate 
the differences in 
development between 
two-year-olds and three-
year-olds.  
 
Student Choice 
Presentation: Students 
will create a 
presentation on their 
choice of age group 
(two-or three-year-old) 
and area of 
development (social-
emotional, cognitive, or 
physical) 
 
Monthly Packet of 



 ages in mind when 
determining how they 
should act in specific 
social situations? 
 

on-one with two- and 
three-year-old preschool 
student in on-site 
preschool. 

activities working with 
preschool student. 
Student will write paper 
on experience with 
preschool student.  
 
Peer discussion about 
working with two-and 
three-year-old preschool 
student. Compare and 
contrast experiences.  
 
 

 

 

 

Course: Teaching: Child Development and Learning (9th) Unit: Understanding Four-and Five-Year-Olds  Length: S2,3 Weeks  

 

CTE Proficiencies Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments 

9.3.HU.6  

9.3.HU‐ ED.7 

9.3.HU‐ ED.1 

RST.9-10.9 

 

 CRP1 

CRP2  

CRP3 

CRP4 

CRP5 

CRP6 

How might a child’s 
change in body shape 
during this time be 
related to improved 
gross motor skills? 
 
Why do you think four-
and five-year-olds gain 
confidence as they learn 
new skills and learn how 
to make decisions?  
 
Young children often 
think they are the center 

Physical development of 
four-and five-year-olds 
 
Cognitive development  
of four-and five-year-
olds 
Social-Emotional 
development of four-and 
five-year-olds  
 
Teaching four-and five- 
year-olds  
 
FCCLA - Storybook 

Students will describe 
the physical, cognitive, 
and social-emotional 
development of four-and 
five-year-olds. 
 
Students will explain 
how as a teacher can 
plan programs and 
relate to four-and five-
year-olds in 
developmentally 
appropriate ways.  
 

Unit Chapter 7 Test  
 
Graphic Organizer : 
Create a cluster 
diagram with two main 
topics: Four-year-olds 
and Five-year-olds 
Student Choice 
Presentation: Students 
will create a 
presentation on their 
choice of age group 
(four-or five-year-old) 
and area of 



CRP7 

CRP8 

CRP9  

CRP10 

CRP11 

CRP12 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

of their world. What are 
some activities parents 
and caregivers can do 
to help young children 
learn to live in a world 
with others?  
 
 

Ethics project Students will complete 
packet of monthly 
activities to work one-
on-one with two- and 
three-year-old preschool 
student in on-site 
preschool. 
 
Students will write and 
create materials that 
encourages meaningful 
story time for young 
children. The story 
presented must focus 
on one (1) of the six (6) 
pillars of character – 
responsibility, fairness, 
citizenship, caring, 
trustworthiness, and 
respect.  
 

development (social-
emotional, cognitive, or 
physical) 
 
Monthly Packet of 
activities working with 
preschool student. 
Student will write paper 
on experience with 
preschool student.  
 
Peer discussion about 
working with four-and 
five-year-old preschool 
student. Compare and 
contrast experiences.  
 
Project: FCCLA 
Storybook Ethics 
 
 
Storybook Ethics lesson 
plan peer and preschool 
classroom 
demonstration 
 
 
 

 

 

Course: Teaching: Child Development and Learning (9th) Unit: Middle Childhood      Length: S2,3 Weeks  

 

CTE Proficiencies Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments 



9.3.HU.6  

9.3.HU‐ ED.7 

9.3.HU‐ ED.1 

WHST.11-12.5 

WHST.11-12.6 

WHST.11-12.7 

WHST.11-12.8 

 

 
  CRP1 

CRP2  

CRP3 

CRP4 

CRP5 

CRP6 

CRP7 

CRP8 

CRP9  

CRP10 

CRP11 

CRP12 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Why is physical 
education so important 
in school? How do you 
think it might affect a 
child’s learning in the 
classroom?  
 
What is moral behavior? 
What are some morals 
that you have?  
 
Define the word 
intelligence. What are 
some factors that play a 
role in how much 
children grow 
intellectually?  

Physical development of 
middle childhood 
 
Cognitive development  
of middle childhood  
 
Social-Emotional 
development of middle 
childhood 

Students will describe 
the physical, cognitive, 
and social-emotional 
development of school-
age children. 
 
Students will summarize 
potential health 
concerns of middle 
childhood. 
 
Students will explain 
moral development 
during childhood.  

Unit Chapter 8 Test  
 
Graphic Organizer: 
Fishbone map making 
mental operations the 
label for the body and 
the scales labeled 
conservation, seriation, 
and classification.  
 
Moral Debate / Think-
Pair-Share: Provide 
students with several 
scenarios where a 
person’s morals come 
into play. Have students 
answer individually, pair 
with another student, 
and share with the 
class.  
 
Research paper: 
Students choose topic 
for paper; examples 
would be body image, 
childhood obesity, or 
bullying, etc.  
 
 

 



Course: Teaching: Children’s Health, Nutrition, and Safety (10th) Unit:  Guiding Children’s Health   Length: S1,4 Weeks  

 

CTE Proficiencies Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments 

9.3.HU‐ ED.3 

9.3.HU‐ ED.5 

9.3.HU‐ ED.6 

9.3.HU‐ ED.7 

9.3.HU‐ FAM.4 

RST.9-10.1 

RST.9-10.3 

RST.9-10.5 

RST.9-10.7 

 

CRP1 

CRP2  

CRP3 

CRP4 

CRP5 

CRP6 

CRP7 

CRP8 

CRP9  

CRP10 

CRP11 

CRP12 

 
 
 

Why is children’s health 
a responsibility of the 
early childhood 
professional?  
 
 

Health Policies 
- Medical 

Examination 
- Immunizations 
- Exclusion Policy 
- Administering 

Medication 
- Daily Health 

Inspection 
- Communicable 

Diseases 
 
Handwashing 
 
Sanitizing and 
Disinfecting 
 
Foodborne Illness 
 
First Aid / CPR / 
Choking 
 
Wounds and their 
treatment 
 
Burns and their 
treatment 
 
Caring for children who 
become ill 

Students will describe 
the positive 
environmental factors 
that influence good 
health in children 
 
Students will develop a 
workable health policy 
for a child care center 
Explain the importance 
of sanitary control in 
early childhood 
programs 
 
Students will list steps 
for controlling foodborne 
illnesses. 
 
Explain the importance 
of first aid training and 
demonstrate CPR 
techniques 
 
Identify various injuries 
and outline procedures 
for treating them 
 
Explain how to care for 
children who become ill 
while in your care 

Unit Chapter 8 Test  
 
Graphic Organizer: 
KWL chart health and  
safety.  
 
Compare and contrast 
rescue breathing and 
CPR 
 
Hand washing 
assessment  
 
First aid/ CPR / Choking 
assessment 
 
Project: Health and 
Safety App: Students 
will create/design an 
App like the ones used 
on their cell phone filled 
with information on 
immunizations, 
diseases, CPR, basic 
first aid procedures, etc.  
 
Vocabulary Quizzes 
 
Determine the meaning 
of symbols, key terms, 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Special Health 
Concerns 
 
 
 

 
Describe your 
responsibility when 
caring for children with 
special illnesses 

and other domain-
specific words 
 

 

Course: Early Childhood Curriculum 1 (10th)   Unit:  Observation / Studying Children       Length: S1,4 weeks  

 

CTE Proficiencies Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments 

9.3.HU‐ ED.1 

9.3.HU‐ ED.6 

9.3.HU‐ ED.7 

9.3.12.ED.2 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.2 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.9 

RST.9-10.1 

RST.9-10.4 

RST.9-10.5 

RST.9-10.9 

WHST.9-10.2 

 

CRP1 

CRP2  

CRP3 

CRP4 

CRP5 

How is observing 
children different from 
reading about child 
development? What are 
some advantages of 
each?  
 
What is meant by a 
child’s developmental 
stage and a group’s 
developmental status? 
How do knowing these 
affect a teacher’s 
planning of an 
educational program?  
 
Why are good 
observation skills 
necessary for teachers?  
 

Purpose of Assessment 
 
Formal and Informal 
Observations 
 
Assessment Tools 
 
Guidelines for 
Observing Children 
 
 
 
 

Students will define 
subjective and 
objective. 
 
Students will contrast 
initial and ongoing 
assessments. 
 
Students will list the 
factors to consider in 
choosing a method of 
assessment. 
 
Students will list the 
advantages and 
disadvantages of 
various assessment 
tools.  
 
Students will compile a 

Unit Chapter 3 Test 
 
Graphic Organizer: 
Fishbone diagrams. Use 
the different 
assessment tools as the 
body of the fish and the 
scales filled with 
information from each 
assessment.  
Videos: After being 
shown short video clips 
students will write 
objective and subjective 
statements.  
 
Using different 
assessment tools 
students will conduct 
observations in the on-



CRP6 

CRP7 

CRP8 

CRP9  

CRP10 

CRP11 

CRP12 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 list of contents for a 
child’s portfolio.  
 
Students will summarize 
guidelines for observing 
children.  
Students will conduct 
formal and informal 
observations on 
preschool students in 
on-site preschool.  
 
Students will create a 
circle time kit to be used 
in the on-site preschool 
classrooms.  
 
  

site preschool 
classroom.  
 
Peer discussions about 
observations in 
preschool classrooms.  
Written narratives using 
formal/informal tools for 
assessment/observation 
using the on-site 
preschool, pictures, 
short video clips, etc.  
 
Circle time kit  
 
Conduct circle time in 
the on-site preschool 
classrooms 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Course: Early Childhood Curriculum I (10th)    Unit: Curriculum       Length S1,4 weeks  

 

CTE Proficiencies Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments 

WHST.9-10.4 What items are key Developing Program Students will develop Unit 18 Chapter Test 



9.3.HU‐ ED.7 

9.3.HU‐ ED.8 

9.3.12.ED.1 

9.3.12.ED.2  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.1  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.2 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.4 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.8 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.9 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.10 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.11 

 

CRP1 

CRP2  

CRP3 

CRP4 

CRP5 

CRP6 

CRP7 

CRP8 

CRP9  

CRP10 

CRP11 

CRP12 

 
 
 
 
 
 

parts of a content and 
process-centered 
curriculum? What does 
the physical 
environment of the child 
care center have to do 
with this approach?  
 
Why is it important to 
identify the 
preschoolers’ learning 
styles when planning 
the curriculum? 
 
Why is writing 
objectives an important 
part of designing a 
web? How should the 
objectives relate to the 
overall program goals?  

Goals 
 
Planning the Curriculum 
 
Using Assessment to 
plan the curriculum  
 
The content and 
process-centered 
curriculum 
 
Factors to consider in 
curriculum planning 
 
Themes 
 
Developing themes 
using webbing 
 
Written Plans 
 
Block Plans 
 
Lesson Plans   
 
FCCLA Caregiver carry-
all project 

program goals 
 
Students will indicate 
who is involved in 
curriculum planning 
 
Students will cite the 
importance of 
assessment in 
curriculum planning 
 
Students will explain the 
content and process-
centered approach to 
curriculum development 
Students will describe 
factors to consider in 
curriculum planning 
 
Students will illustrate 
the use of themes as a 
basis for planning 
curriculum 
 
Students will write a 
block plan and lesson 
plan for one week of a 
program.  
 
Students will prepare 
materials for FCCLA 
Caregiver carry-all 
project that encourages 
students to prepare to 
be an effective 
caregiver by planning 

 
Graphic Organizer: PMI 
(Plus, Minus, and 
Implications) chart 
about using a 
preplanned curriculum.  
 
Determine the meaning 
of symbols, key terms, 
and other domain-
specific words 
Write program goals for 
our on-site preschool 
program 
 
Web-based theme and 
objectives assessment.  
 
Peer discussion  
 
Block plan assessment 
 
Lesson plan 
assessment  
 
Project: FCCLA 
Caregiver carry- all. 



 
 

appropriate portable 
activities for a specific 
age group and 
situation/location. The 
activity bag with the 
chosen theme from start 
to finish will address 
developmental needs 
and multiple 
intelligences. 

 

Course: Early Childhood Curriculum II (10th) Unit: Guiding Art, Blockbuilding, and Sensory Experiences  Length S1,4 weeks  

 

CTE Proficiencies Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.1 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.2 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.3 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.4 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.5 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.6 

9.3. 12.ED‐ TT.7  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.8  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.9  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.10 

9.3.HU‐ ED.1 

9.3.HU‐ ED.2  

9.3.HU‐ ED.7 

9.3.HU‐ ED.8 

WHST.9-10.4 

 

CRP1 

How do art, 
blockbuilding, and 
sensory activities relate 
to the program goals for 
our child care center?  
 
Give examples of how 
they feel art activities 
promote social growth 
among preschoolers. 
How can sharing be 
promoted through art 
activities?  

Importance of art 
experiences  
 
Techniques for guiding 
art experiences  
 
Stages of art skill and 
development 
 
Art supplies and tools 
 
Painting and various art 
activities 
 
Blockbuilding 
 
Sensory Experiences: 
Sand and water play 
 

Students will explain 
how art experiences 
promote physical, 
social, emotional, and 
cognitive growth. 
 
Students will describe 
techniques for guiding 
art experiences 
 
Students will list the 
stages of art skill 
development 
 
Students will compile a 
list of art supplies 
needed for a well-
stocked classroom 
 

Unit 19 Chapter Test 
 
Graphic Organizer: Art 
idea wheel 
 
Art Lesson Plans 
including preparation of 
materials for on-site 
preschool classrooms 
 
Art lesson plan peer 
demonstration 
 
Reflection of lesson 
 
Weekly Participation in 
the on-site preschool 
classroom  
 



CRP2  

CRP3 

CRP4 

CRP5 

CRP6 

CRP7 

CRP8 

CRP9  

CRP10 

CRP11 

CRP12 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Woodworking 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Students will plan a 
variety of art, 
blockbuilding, sensory, 
and woodworking 
activities suitable for 
young children.  
 
Completion of bi-weekly 
lesson plans for the on-
site laboratory 
preschool  
 

Observations in on-site 
preschool classrooms 
 
Determine the meaning 
of symbols, key terms, 
and other domain-
specific words. 
 
Peer discussions  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Course: Early Childhood Curriculum II (10th)     Unit: Guiding Math Experiences   Length S2,4 weeks  

 

CTE Proficiencies Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments 



9.3.12.ED‐ TT.1 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.2 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.3 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.4 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.5 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.6 

9.3. 12.ED‐ TT.7  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.8  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.9  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.10 

9.3.HU‐ ED.1 

9.3.HU‐ ED.2  

9.3.HU‐ ED.7 

9.3.HU‐ ED.8 

WHST.9-10.4 

 
  CRP1 

CRP2  

CRP3 

CRP4 

CRP5 

CRP6 

CRP7 

CRP8 

CRP9  

CRP10 

CRP11 

CRP12 

 

Are math concepts 
really appropriate for 
preschool learners? 
Why or why not? 
 
Is it a good idea to 
teach shape and color 
concepts at the same 
time? Why or why not?  
 
 
 
 

Goals of Early Math 
Experiences  
 
Assessing Math Ability  
 
Math Equipment 
 
Mathematical Activities / 
Concepts 
 
 
 
 

Students will list 
objectives of early math 
experiences  
 
Students will use two 
basic assessments to 
determine math skills of 
children 
 
Students will recognize 
a variety of three-
dimensional objects that 
can be used to promote 
math experiences 
 
Students will identify 
math experiences that 
promote the 
development of key 
math concepts 
 
Students will design 
math experiences that 
stress specific math 
concepts 
 
Completion of bi-weekly 
lesson plans for the on-
site laboratory 
preschool  
 

Unit 23 Chapter Test  
Graphic Organizer: 
Spider/web map with 
math activities 
 
Color File folder activity 
assessment 
 
Math Lesson Plans 
including preparation of 
materials for on-site 
preschool classrooms 
 
Math lesson plan peer 
demonstration  
 
Reflection of lesson 
 
Weekly Participation in 
the on-site preschool 
classroom  
 
Observations in on-site 
preschool classrooms 
 
Determine the meaning 
of symbols, key terms, 
and other domain-
specific words. 
Peer discussions 
 
 

 



Course: Early Childhood Curriculum II (10th)    Unit: Guiding Science Experiences   Length S2,4 weeks  

 

CTE Proficiencies Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.1 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.2 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.3 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.4 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.5 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.6 

9.3. 12.ED‐ TT.7  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.8  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.9  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.10 

9.3.HU‐ ED.1 

9.3.HU‐ ED.2  

9.3.HU‐ ED.7 

9.3.HU‐ ED.8 

WHST.9-10.4 

WHST.11-12.6 

WHST.11-12.9 

 

  CRP1 

CRP2  

CRP3 

CRP4 

CRP5 

CRP6 

CRP7 

CRP8 

Why do you feel 
teaching science 
concepts is important in 
early childhood 
education? 
 
How do each of the 
following terms relate to 
the study of science: 
observing, exploring, 
measuring, comparing, 
classifying, predicting, 
and discovering? 
 
Why should early 
childhood science 
experiences involve a 
hands-on approach? 
 
How does the 
recognition of smells 
relate to memory skills? 
Give examples of smells 
associated with specific 
memories from 
childhood.  
 
What types of seasonal 
items would you 
suggest be placed on 
the science table for 

Science in the 
preschool classroom 
 
Planning Science 
activities 
 
Role of the teacher for 
science activities  
 
Developing the Child’s 
understanding of 
senses 
 
Using color to teach 
science concepts 
 
Using water to teach 
science concepts 
 
Using food to teach 
science concepts 
Using the child’s own 
body to teach science 
concepts 
 
Using gardening to 
teach science concepts 
 
Using air to teach 
science concepts 
 

Students will explain 
what is meant by the 
term science in relation 
to the preschool 
classroom 
 
Students will discuss 
reasons for studying 
science 
 
Students will outline the 
procedure for planning 
science activities 
 
Students will explain the 
role of the teacher in 
guiding science 
experiences  
 
Students will identify 
methods for developing 
children’s understanding 
of their senses 
 
Students will name and 
explain various ways to 
teach and explain 
science concepts  
 
Completion of bi-weekly 
lesson plans for the on-

Unit 24 Chapter Test  
 
Graphic Organizer: 
Cluster diagram with 
science concepts 
 
Student Choice 
Presentation: Students 
will create a 
presentation on their 
chosen science concept 
 
Science Lesson Plans 
including preparation of 
materials for on-site 
preschool classrooms 
 
Science lesson plan 
peer demonstration 
 
Reflection of lesson 
Weekly Participation in 
the on-site preschool 
classroom  
 
Observations in on-site 
preschool classrooms 
 
Determine the meaning 
of symbols, key terms, 
and other domain-



CRP9  

CRP10 

CRP11 

CRP12 

 

each season? Using wheels to teach 
science concepts 
 
Using field trips and 
walks to teach science 
concepts 
 
Using animals to teach 
science concepts 
 
 
 
 

site laboratory 
preschool  
 

specific words. 
 
Peer discussions 
 

 

 

Course: Early Childhood Curriculum II (10th)   Unit: Guiding Music and Movement Experiences Length S2 4 weeks  

 

CTE Proficiencies Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.1 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.2 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.3 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.4 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.5 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.6 

9.3. 12.ED‐ TT.7  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.8  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.9  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.10 

9.3.HU‐ ED.1 

9.3.HU‐ ED.2  

9.3.HU‐ ED.7 

What knowledge, 
information, or skills do 
you think will be needed 
to effectively teach 
music experiences to 
young children? 
 
How is music a form of 
communication? Give 
examples of how music 
communicates feelings 
to others. 
 
What is the relationship 
between music and a 

Benefits of music 
experiences 
 
A music center 
 
The teacher’s role for 
both music and 
movement activities 
 
Creating and teaching 
songs 
 
Rhythm Instruments 
 
Scheduling Music 

Students will explain the 
benefits of music 
experiences 
Students will design a 
music center 
 
Students will outline the 
teacher’s role in music 
experiences 
 
Students will name a 
variety of rhythm 
instruments 
Students will 
demonstrate the use 

Unit 27 Chapter Test 
Graphic Organizer: 
Create a fishbone map, 
making music the label 
for the body. Create 
scales labeled with 
songs, rhythm 
instruments, and 
movement activities. 
Write supplies and 
equipment related to 
each on lines connected 
to the scales 
Music center design 
plan with materials 



9.3.HU‐ ED.8 

WHST.9-10.4 

 

  CRP1 

CRP2  

CRP3 

CRP4 

CRP5 

CRP6 

CRP7 

CRP8 

CRP9  

CRP10 

CRP11 

CRP12 

 

child’s expression of 
thoughts and feelings? 
How can music help 
children express their 
creativity and contribute 
to the development of 
thinking skills? 
 
How can body 
percussion movements 
help children 
discriminate between 
right and left? Give 
examples.  
Should the teacher 
assign partner for music 
and movement activities 
or should children be 
allowed to select their 
own partner? What are 
the advantages and 
disadvantages of each?  

 
Music Activities  
 
Movement Experiences 
 
Movement Activities 
 
 
 
 
 
 

and purpose of rhythm 
instruments in the 
program 
 
Students will list 
considerations for 
scheduling music 
activities 
 
Students will plan a 
variety of music 
activities 
Students will explain 
how to teach various 
movement activities 
 
Students will describe 
movement activities that 
promote children’s 
development 
 
Completion of bi-weekly 
lesson plans for the on-
site laboratory 
preschool  
 
 

 
Create an instrument 
from recycled materials 
 
Music and Movement 
Lesson Plans including 
preparation of materials 
for on-site preschool 
classrooms 
 
Music and movement 
lesson plans peer 
demonstrations  
 
Reflection of lesson 
 
Weekly Participation in 
the on-site preschool 
classroom  
Observations in on-site 
preschool classrooms 
Determine the meaning 
of symbols, key terms, 
and other domain-
specific words. 
 
Peer discussions 

 

 

Course: Early Childhood Curriculum II (10th)    Unit: Guiding Social Studies Experiences   Length S2,4 weeks  

 

CTE Proficiencies Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.1 Why should social Importance of social Students will explain the Unit 25 Chapter Test  



9.3.12.ED‐ TT.2 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.3 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.4 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.5 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.6 

9.3. 12.ED‐ TT.7  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.8  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.9  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.10 

9.3.HU‐ ED.1 

9.3.HU‐ ED.2  

9.3.HU‐ ED.7 

9.3.HU‐ ED.8 

WHST.9-10.4 

 
  CRP1 

CRP2  

CRP3 

CRP4 

CRP5 

CRP6 

CRP7 

CRP8 

CRP9  

CRP10 

CRP11 

CRP12 

 

studies experiences be 
part of the early 
childhood curriculum? 
How might social 
studies activities 
contribute to meeting 
the overall program 
goals? 
 
Define the terms 
perceptions and culture. 
How are perceptions 
related to concept 
information? What is the 
effect of culture on a 
young child’s behavior? 
 
Why are children more 
likely to focus on 
people’s differences 
than on similarities? 
What activities would 
you include in the 
curriculum to show all 
people have similar 
ways of living within a 
family or other social 
group? 
 

studies in the preschool 
classroom 
 
The teacher’s role in 
social studies activities 
 
Building social studies 
concepts 
Classroom celebrations 
/ holidays  
 
 
 
 

importance of social 
studies experiences 
 
Students will outline the 
role of the teacher in 
designing and guiding 
social studies 
experiences 
Students will describe 
ways to include 
multicultural, 
intergenerational, 
democracy, ecology, 
geography, community 
living, current events, 
and holiday concepts in 
the curriculum 
 
Students will explain the 
importance of morning 
meetings 
 
Completion of bi-weekly 
lesson plans for the on-
site laboratory 
preschool  
 

 
Graphic Organizer: Star 
Diagram organize the 
different types of social 
studies concepts 
 
Social Studies Lesson 
Plans including 
preparation of materials 
for on-site preschool 
classrooms 
 
Social Studies lesson 
plan peer demonstration 
 
Weekly Participation in 
the on-site preschool 
classroom  
Observations in on-site 
preschool classrooms 
 
Determine the meaning 
of symbols, key terms, 
and other domain-
specific words. 
 
Debate: Pros and cons 
of the practice of 
grouping children 
according to their ability 
levels.  
 
Peer discussions 
 

 



 

Course: Classroom Learning Environment I (11th)   Unit: Preparing the Environment   Length S1, 8 weeks  

 

CTE Proficiencies Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.1 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.2 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.3 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.4 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.5 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.6 

9.3. 12.ED‐ TT.7  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.8  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.9  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.10 

9.3.HU‐ ED.1 

9.3.HU‐ ED.2  

9.3.HU‐ ED.7 

9.3.HU‐ ED.8 

WHST.11-12.4 

9.3.HU‐ ED.5 

9.3.HU‐ ED.6 

9.3.HU‐ ED.7 

9.3.HU‐ ED.8 

9.3.12.ED.4 

 

  CRP1 

CRP2  

CRP3 

CRP4 

Why is a prepared 
environment important 
in early childhood 
education?  
 
Think about what a 
developmentally 
appropriate well-
organized environment 
tells you about a 
program. What may 
result when a classroom 
is not designed to meet 
children’s 
developmental needs  
 
What are the effects of 
space on the children in 
a classroom? What are 
the effects on the 
teacher?  
 
What materials might be 
used in the classroom to 
promote problem-
solving skills? How 
often should materials 
be rotated to create 
interest? Why should a 
variety of materials be 

Value of Planned Space 
 
Physical Space of 
center 
 
Furniture 
 
Factors that affect 
space organization  
 
Organizing Basic 
Activity areas  
 
Outdoor play 
environments 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Students will explain the 
value of planned indoor 
and outdoor space 
 
Students will name the 
basic activity areas in a  
center, along with 
functions of each area 
Students will list criteria 
to consider when 
choosing playroom 
furniture and color 
schemes 
 
Students will summarize 
factors that affect the 
organization of space in 
a center 
 
Students will organize 
basic activity areas of 
the classroom and 
outdoor playground  
 
Completion of bi-weekly 
lesson plans for the on-
site laboratory 
preschool  

Unit 9 Chapter Test 
 
Graphic Organizer: 
Spider Map to organize 
the different activity 
 
Lesson Plans including 
preparation of materials 
for on-site preschool 
classrooms 
Lesson Plan Reflection 
 
Weekly Participation in 
the on-site preschool 
classroom  
 
Project: Preschool 
classroom room 
arrangement design.  
 
Determine the meaning 
of symbols, key terms, 
and other domain-
specific words 
 



CRP5 

CRP6 

CRP7 

CRP8 

CRP9  

CRP10 

CRP11 

CRP12 

 

provided?  

 

 

Course: Classroom Learning Environment I (11th) Unit: Selecting Toys, Equipment, and Educational Materials Length S1 4 

weeks  

 

CTE Proficiencies Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.1 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.2 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.3 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.4 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.5 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.6 

9.3. 12.ED‐ TT.7  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.8  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.9  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.10 

9.3.HU‐ ED.1 

9.3.HU‐ ED.2  

9.3.HU‐ ED.6 

What is your philosophy 
about using toys in and 
educational setting? 
How does playing with 
toys relate to learning? 
 
Why is it as important to 
consider the quantity 
and variety of toys 
purchased as the 
quality? What social 
skills can children learn 
from waiting and taking 
turns with a particular 
toy?  

Selection criteria of 
materials - related to 
program goals, budget, 
space, maintenance, 
durability, and quantity. 
 
Developmentally 
appropriate toys, 
nonsexist materials, and 
multicultural items. 
 
Using technology in the 
classroom 
 
Selecting safe toys 

Students will explain 
guidelines for selecting 
developmentally 
appropriate toys, 
equipment, and 
educational materials. 
 
Students will describe 
safety factors to 
consider when 
purchasing toys and 
playground equipment. 
 
Students will explain 
how to report unsafe 

Unit 10 Chapter Test  
 
Graphic Organizer: Tree 
chart with Toys as the 
main topic. Use 
branches to illustrate 
various choices for 
different categories of 
equipment 
 
Lesson Plans including 
preparation of materials 
for on-site preschool 
classrooms 
 



9.3.HU‐ ED.7 

9.3.HU‐ ED.8 

WHST.11-12.4 

WHST.11-12.5 

9.3.12.ED.2 

9.3.12.ED.10  

 

  CRP1 

CRP2  

CRP3 

CRP4 

CRP5 

CRP6 

CRP7 

CRP8 

CRP9  

CRP10 

CRP11 

CRP12 

 

 
Safe playgrounds - 
supervision, proper 
developmental design, 
protective surfacing, 
equipment 
maintenance, and cost 
 
Sources for toys and 
equipment 
 
FCCLA Project Toys 
that Teach 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

toys and equipment to 
the appropriate 
agencies. 
 
Students will list 
sources and methods 
for purchasing toys and 
equipment. 
 
Students will identify 
toys and educational 
materials that teach 
children appreciation for 
people of all cultures.  
 
Completion of bi-weekly 
lesson plans for the on-
site laboratory 
preschool  
 
FCCLA Toys that teach 
students will   design, 
build, and demonstrate 
an original homemade 
toy which provides 
learning and play for 
either an individual child 
or a small group of 
children. The toy is to 
be constructed of 
common, everyday 
household items, meet 
safety guidelines, and 
be easy to carry and 
use. 

Lesson Plan Reflection 
 
Weekly Participation in 
the on-site preschool 
classroom  
 
Project: Creating a toy 
using FCCLA project 
Toys that Teach 
 
Project: Prepare a 
budget for a preschool 
classroom 

 



Course:  Classroom Learning Environment I (11th) Unit: Promoting Children’s Safety   Length S1,4 weeks  

 

CTE Proficiencies Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.1 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.2 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.3 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.4 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.5 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.6 

9.3. 12.ED‐ TT.7  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.8  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.9  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.10 

9.3.HU‐ ED.1 

9.3.HU‐ ED.2 

9.3.HU‐ ED.3  

9.3.HU‐ ED.5  

9.3.HU‐ ED.6 

9.3.HU‐ ED.7 

9.3.HU‐ ED.8 

9.3.HU‐ FAM.4  

RST.11-12.4. 

WHST.11-12.4. 

WHST.11-12.2 

WHST.11-12.5 

WHST.11-12.7 

WHST.11-12.8 

WHST.11-12.9 

 

 

Why can’t young 
children always 
recognize that their 
behaviors or actions can 
cause injuries? 
 
Why is the loss of self -
esteem from emotional 
abuse so devastating to 
young children?  
 
 

Safety Objectives - 
Supervision of children, 
adult-child ratios, safety 
limits, providing a safe 
environment, 
transportation, and 
building security.  
 
Practice fire safety - Fire 
extinguishers, fire drills 
and evacuation 
procedures. 
 
Sun Safety 
 
Weather or disaster 
emergencies 
 
Poisonings and 
emergency procedures 
 
Neglect and abuse 
 
Reporting child abuse 
 
Background checks 
 
Liability - types of 
liability, forms, and 
privacy law.  
 

Students will list 
objectives for 
maintaining a safe 
environment for 
children. 
 
Students will describe 
guidelines for promoting 
children’s safety. 
 
Students will name 
ways to promote and 
practice fire safety in an 
early childhood 
program. 
 
Students will outline the 
procedures for treating 
poisonings. 
 
Students will recognize 
the signs of child 
neglect and abuse. 
 
Students will explain 
types of liability as a 
child care provider. 
 
Completion of bi-weekly 
lesson plans for the on-
site laboratory 

Unit 11 Chapter test 
Graphic Organizer: 
Cluster diagram with 
safety in the middle 
circle and sublevels 
circles for different 
types. 
 
Lesson Plans including 
preparation of materials 
for on-site preschool 
classrooms 
 
Lesson Plan Reflection 
 
Weekly Participation in 
the on-site preschool 
classroom  
 
Determine the meaning 
of symbols, key terms, 
and other domain-
specific words and 
phrases as they are 
used  
Design an evacuation 
chart for the classroom 
and procedures/steps 
during a fire 
drill/evacuation 
 



  CRP1 

CRP2  

CRP3 

CRP4 

CRP5 

CRP6 

CRP7 

CRP8 

CRP9  

CRP10 

CRP11 

CRP12 

 

 
 
 

preschool  
 

Research paper on 
keeping children safe 
under your supervision 
and care.  

 

Course: Classroom Learning Environment I (11th) Unit: Guiding Children with Special Needs   Length S1,4 weeks  

 

CTE Proficiencies Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.1 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.2 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.3 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.4 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.5 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.6 

9.3. 12.ED‐ TT.7  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.8  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.9  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.10 

9.3.HU‐ ED.1 

What educational 
background and 
experience will teachers 
need to be able to 
identify special learning 
needs of students? 
What are teachers 
required to do for 
students with special 
needs to promote and 
encourage their 
learning? 
 

Individuals with 
Disabilities Education 
Act 
 
Inclusion 
 
Individualized Education 
Plans 
 
Teacher’s Roles - 
Identification and 
Referrals  
 

Students will contribute 
to the development of 
an Individualized 
Education Plan for a 
child with special needs 
 
Students will develop 
individualized learning 
objectives and teaching 
strategies for a child  
 
Students will explain the 
role of the teacher 

Unit 31 Chapter test 
 
Graphic Organizer: 
Cluster diagram with 
special needs in the 
middle circle and 
sublevels circles for 
different types of special 
needs. 
Lesson Plans including 
preparation of materials 
for on-site preschool 
classrooms 



9.3.HU‐ ED.2  

9.3.HU‐ ED.5  

9.3.HU‐ ED.6 

9.3.HU‐ ED.7 

9.3.HU‐ ED.8 

RST.11-12.4. 

WHST.11-12.4. 

WHST.11-12.2 

WHST.11-12.5 

WHST.11-12.7 

WHST.11-12.8 

WHST.11-12.9 

9.3.12.ED.2  

 

  CRP1 

CRP2  

CRP3 

CRP4 

CRP5 

CRP6 

CRP7 

CRP8 

CRP9  

CRP10 

CRP11 

CRP12 

 
 

How might you handle a 
situation in which a 
parent does not want to 
admit his or her child 
has a developmental 
delay or disability?  
 
  

Hearing Disorders 
 
Speech and Language 
disorders - 
Identification, 
Articulation Problems, 
Voice (Phonation) 
Disorders, and 
Stuttering 
 
Vision Disorders - Early 
Identification, Types of 
Visual Disabilities 
 
Physical Disabilities 
 
Health Disorders 
 
Cognitive Disabilities 
 
Learning Disabilities 
 
Social or Emotional 
Impairment 
 
Integrating Children with 
Special Needs 
 
Gifted Children    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

working with children 
who have special 
needs. 
 
Students will describe 
methods for identifying 
and working with special 
needs that may be 
encountered in the early 
childhood program: 
hearing, speech, 
language, vision, 
physical, health, 
cognitive, and 
behavioral disorders. 
 
Students will describe 
methods of integrating 
children with special 
needs into a typical 
program 
 
Students will explain the 
special needs of 
children who are gifted 
and how these needs 
can be met.  
 
Completion of bi-weekly 
lesson plans for the on-
site laboratory 
preschool  
 

 
Lesson Plan Reflection 
 
Weekly Participation in 
the on-site preschool 
classroom  
 
Determine the meaning 
of symbols, key terms, 
and other domain-
specific words and 
phrases as they are 
used  
 
Peer discussions 
 
Student Choice 
Presentation: Students 
will create a 
presentation on their 
choice of disability. 
Students will research 
information about the 
disability, identification, 
teaching suggestions, 
and modifications for 
disability.  
 
Research paper on the 
history of special 
education 
 
 



 
 

 

 

Course:Classroom Learning Environment II (11th) Unit: A Career for You in Early Childhood Education  Length S2 4 weeks  

 

CTE Proficiencies Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.1 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.2 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.3 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.4 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.5 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.6 

9.3. 12.ED‐ TT.7  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.8  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.9  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.10 

9.3.HU‐ ED.1 

9.3.HU‐ ED.2  

9.3.HU‐ ED.5  

9.3.HU‐ ED.6 

9.3.HU‐ ED.7 

9.3.HU‐ ED.8 

WHST.11-12.4. 

WHST.11-12.5. 

WHST.11-12.10 

8.1.12.A.1 

9.2.12.C.1  

9.2.12.C.2 

How do aptitude tests 
and skills assessments 
help you explore career 
choices? How can these 
tests help eliminate 
some career 
possibilities? 
 
Define values. How can 
identifying your values 
help you define a career 
choice? 
 
The following question 
is popular in job 
interviews: What do you 
think a former employer 
or teacher would you 
say about you? What 
answer would you give 
to this question in an 
interview?  
 
 

Choosing a career 
 
Resumes 
 
Cover Letters 
 
Avenues for Seeking 
Employment 
 
Preparing for an 
Interview 
 
The Interview 
 
Employee Rights and 
Responsibilities 
 
Terminating 
Employment 
 
FCCLA Project: Job 
Interview  
 
 
 

Students explain how 
interests, abilities, 
values, and family 
responsibilities, affect 
career choices 
 
Students will compile a 
job portfolio - including a 
cover letter and resume.  
 
Students will list various 
methods for seeking 
employment. 
 
Students will list 
questions to ask during 
an interview. 
 
Students will explain the 
basic interviewing 
process. 
 
Students will describe 
the rights and 
responsibilities of 

Unit 33 Chapter test 
 
Graphic Organizer: 
Create a sequence 
chain showing steps to 
take when searching for 
a job. 
 
Lesson Plans including 
preparation of materials 
for on-site preschool 
classrooms 
 
Lesson Plan Reflection 
 
Weekly Participation in 
the on-site preschool 
classroom  
 
Peer Interviews - Role-
play a job interview with 
a classmate 
 
Mock Interview with 
Child Care director  



9.2.12.C.3 

9.2.12.C.6 

9.2.12.C.7 

9.2.12.C.9 

 

  CRP1 

CRP2  

CRP3 

CRP4 

CRP5 

CRP6 

CRP7 

CRP8 

CRP9  

CRP10 

CRP11 

CRP12 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

employees and 
employers 
 
For the FCCLA project 
job interview student will 
develop a portfolio, 
participate in an 
interview, and 
communicate a 
personal understanding 
of job requirements. 
Students will prepare a 
portfolio, including a job 
application, and express 
their communication 
skills and job knowledge 
through an interview.  
 
Completion of bi-weekly 
lesson plans for the on-
site laboratory 
preschool  
 

 
Project: Create a job 
portfolio using the 
FCCLA project, Job 
Interview. 
 

 

Course: Classroom Learning Environment II (11th) Unit: Guiding Children: Developing Guidance Skills  Length S2,4 weeks  

 

CTE Proficiencies Essential Questions 
 

Content 
 

Skills Assessments 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.1 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.2 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.3 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.4 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.5 

Why is it important for 
children to develop 
prosocial behaviors? 
Give examples of 
prosocial behaviors. 

Discipline: Guidance 
versus Punishment 
 
Goals of Guidance 
 

Students will identify 
goals of effective 
guidance. 
 
Students will list 

Unit 14 Chapter test 
 
Graphic Organizer: Y-
chart with the three 
segments labeled 



9.3.12.ED‐ TT.6 

9.3. 12.ED‐ TT.7  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.8  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.9  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.10 

9.3.HU‐ ED.1 

9.3.HU‐ ED.2  

9.3.HU‐ ED.5  

9.3.HU‐ ED.6 

9.3.HU‐ ED.7 

9.3.HU‐ ED.8 

WHST.11-12.1 

WHST.11-12.4 

WHST.11-12.5 

  CRP1 

CRP2  

CRP3 

CRP4 

CRP5 

CRP6 

CRP7 

CRP8 

CRP9  

CRP10 

CRP11 

CRP12 

 

How can prosocial 
behaviors be promoted 
among young children? 
 
How does the teacher’s 
personality affect the 
behavior of children? 
 
Why do you think 
preparing for guidance 
is as important as 
actively guiding 
children’s behavior? 
How can your 
preparation make you 
more effective in 
guidance?    

Guidance and you as 
the teacher 
 
Preparing for Guidance 
 
Direct Guidance 
 
Indirect Guidance 
 
Techniques for Effective 
Guidance  
 
Promoting a Positive 
Self- Concept 
 
 
 
 
 
 

personality traits of 
effective early childhood 
teachers. 
 
Students will describe 
principles of direct and 
indirect guidance. 
 
Students will explain 
various techniques for 
effective guidance.  
 
Students will summarize 
ways to promote a 
positive self-concept in 
each child 
 
Completion of bi-weekly 
lesson plans for the on-
site laboratory 
preschool  
 

Discipline, Guidance, 
and Punishment. Write 
the traits of each item in 
the its segment 
 
Lesson Plans including 
preparation of materials 
for on-site preschool 
classrooms 
 
Lesson Plan Reflection 
 
Weekly Participation in 
the on-site preschool 
classroom  
 
Explain and 
demonstrate proper 
guidance techniques 
with given scenarios. 
 
Self-observation - using 
a recorder record your 
interactions with 
children in on-site 
preschool. Answer 
questions to go with 
self-observation  
 

 

Course: Classroom Learning Environment II (11th) Unit: Guidance Challenges Length S2 4 weeks  



 

CTE Proficiencies Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.1 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.2 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.3 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.4 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.5 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.6 

9.3. 12.ED‐ TT.7  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.8  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.9  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.10 

9.3.HU‐ ED.1 

9.3.HU‐ ED.2  

9.3.HU‐ ED.5  

9.3.HU‐ ED.6 

9.3.HU‐ ED.7 

9.3.HU‐ ED.8 

WHST.11-12.2.  

WHST.11-12.4 

WHST.11-12.5. 

WHST.11-12.6 

WHST.11-12.8 

WHST.11-12.9 

 

  CRP1 

CRP2  

CRP3 

CRP4 

Define overstimulated. 
What are the effects of 
overstimulation on the 
preschool child? 
 
Have you ever become 
angry and frustrated 
when children do not 
behave when you are 
teaching in the child 
care lab? Were children 
aware of your feelings? 
How did you handle the 
situation? What was the 
effect on the children? 
 
 

Causes of Behavioral 
Problems 
 
Stress 
 
Specific Problem 
Behaviors 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Students will identify 
situations and feelings 
that cause tension in 
children. 
 
Students will describe 
behavior problems that 
result from tension. 
 
Students will guide 
children as they learn 
appropriate social-
emotional skills. 
 
Students will describe 
the effect of family 
stressors on children 
and families.  
 
Completion of bi-weekly 
lesson plans for the on-
site laboratory 
preschool  
 

Unit 15 Chapter test 
 
Graphic Organizer: 
Create a decision-
making tree for dealing 
with a specific guidance 
challenge. List different 
alternatives and 
possible consequences 
of each.  
 
Lesson Plans including 
preparation of materials 
for on-site preschool 
classrooms 
 
Lesson Plan Reflection 
 
Weekly Participation in 
the on-site preschool 
classroom  
 
Preschool Observation: 
Complete a preschool 
observation using the 
on-site preschool 
classroom for any signs 
of stress.  
 
Essay: Research and 
write an essay on 
common fears among 
children 



CRP5 

CRP6 

CRP7 

CRP8 

CRP9  

CRP10 

CRP11 

CRP12 

 
 
 
 

 
News Article: Write a 
brief article for the child 
care parent newsletter 
for a guidance advice 
column. Choose a topic 
such as handling fears, 
thumb sucking, or 
tattling.  
 

 

Course: Classroom Learning Environment II (11th) Unit: Establishing Classroom Limits   Length S2,4 weeks  

CTE Proficiencies Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.1 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.2 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.3 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.4 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.5 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.6 

9.3. 12.ED‐ TT.7  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.8  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.9  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.10 

9.3.HU‐ ED.1 

9.3.HU‐ ED.2  

9.3.HU‐ ED.5  

9.3.HU‐ ED.6 

How do limits help 
children become self-
controlled? 
 
How would you feel if a 
classroom limit was 
enforced for you, but an 
exception was made for 
another student in your 
class? Can you relate 
how you would feel to a 
similar situation with a 
preschooler in the child 
care lab? 
 
 

Establishing Classroom 
Limits 
 
Enforcing Limits 
 
Limits for Specific Areas 
and Activities 
 
Communicating Limits 
 
 
 
 

Students will explain the 
reasons for having 
classroom limits 
 
Students will list 
guidelines for 
establishing classroom 
limits 
 
Students will describe 
methods for enforcing 
limits. 
 
Students will list useful 
limits for various 
classroom areas and 

Unit 16 Chapter test 
 
Graphic Organizer: 
Create a PMI (Plus, 
Minus, and Implications) 
chart about limits. In the 
first column write the 
positive aspects of 
using limits; in the 
second column write the 
negative aspects; and in 
the third column, 
situations that might 
occur if limits are not 
used 
 



9.3.HU‐ ED.7 

9.3.HU‐ ED.8 

RST.11-12.4. 

 
  CRP1 

CRP2  

CRP3 

CRP4 

CRP5 

CRP6 

CRP7 

CRP8 

CRP9  

CRP10 

CRP11 

CRP12 

 

activities.  
 
Completion of bi-weekly 
lesson plans for the on-
site laboratory 
preschool  
 

Lesson Plans including 
preparation of materials 
for on-site preschool 
classrooms 
 
Lesson Plan Reflection 
 
Weekly Participation in 
the on-site preschool 
classroom  
 
Determine the meaning 
of symbols, key terms, 
and other domain-
specific words and 
phrases as they are 
used  
 
Peer discussions  
 
 

 

Course: Classroom Learning Environment II (11th) Unit: Handling Daily Routines   Length S2 4 weeks  

 

CTE Proficiencies Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.1 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.2 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.3 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.4 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.5 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.6 

9.3. 12.ED‐ TT.7  

Do you feel that self-
selected activities 
should always be a part 
of the daily routines in 
an early childhood 
program? Can you think 
of any situations when 
self-selected or free 

The Daily Schedule 
 
Daily Routines 
 
Eating 
 
Napping 
 

Students will explain the 
importance of a daily 
schedule 
 
Students will guide 
children successfully 
through the daily 
routines of dressing and 

Unit 16 Chapter test 
 
Graphic Organizer: 
Create a PMI (Plus, 
Minus, and Implications) 
chart about limits. In the 
first column write the 
positive aspects of 



9.3.12.ED‐ TT.8  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.9  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.10 

9.3.HU‐ ED.1 

9.3.HU‐ ED.2  

9.3.HU‐ ED.5  

9.3.HU‐ ED.6 

9.3.HU‐ ED.7 

9.3.HU‐ ED.8 

RST.11-12.4. 

WHST.11-12.2.  

WHST.11-12.4 

WHST.11-12.5. 

WHST.11-12.6 

WHST.11-12.8 

WHST.11-12.9 

 
  CRP1 

CRP2  

CRP3 

CRP4 

CRP5 

CRP6 

CRP7 

CRP8 

CRP9  

CRP10 

CRP11 

CRP12 

play activities should be 
limited or removed from 
the daily schedule?  
 
Define the term 
transitions. Why is it 
necessary to anticipate 
and plan for transitions?   

Toileting 
 
Cleanup 
 
Transitions 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

undressing, eating, 
napping, toileting, and 
cleanup.  
 
Students will explain the 
use of transition 
techniques to move 
smoothly from one 
activity to another 
 
Completion of bi-weekly 
lesson plans for the on-
site laboratory 
preschool  
 

using limits; in the 
second column write the 
negative aspects; and in 
the third column, 
situations that might 
occur if limits are not 
used 
Lesson Plans including 
preparation of materials 
for on-site preschool 
classrooms 
 
Lesson Plan Reflection 
 
Weekly Participation in 
the on-site preschool 
classroom  
 
Determine the meaning 
of symbols, key terms, 
and other domain-
specific words and 
phrases as they are 
used  
 
Peer discussions  
 
Create a sample 
preschool schedule 
 
Essay: Research the 
value of free play.  
 
Project: Create a 
brochure for parents on 
information, tips, and 



 
 
 

techniques on the topics 
such as manners, 
dressing, toileting, and 
cleanup.  
 

 

Course: Clinical Preschool Experience I (12th) Unit: To establish and maintain a safe, healthy learning environment  

Length S1 B3 8 Weeks  

 

 

CTE Proficiencies Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.1 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.2 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.3 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.4 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.5 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.6 

9.3. 12.ED‐ TT.7  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.8  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.9  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.10 

9.3.HU‐ ED.1 

9.3.HU‐ ED.2 

9.3.HU‐ ED.3  

9.3.HU‐ ED.4 

9.3.HU‐ ED.5  

9.3.HU‐ ED.6 

9.3.HU‐ ED.7 

9.3.HU‐ ED.8 

RST.11-12.2. 

How often do you 
perform safety checks in 
our setting? Discuss 
your role and how you 
document your steps to 
address concerns.  
 
Describe the process in 
your setting for 
performing daily health 
checks in our setting. Is 
one specific early 
educator responsible for 
all children or does each 
early educator work with 
specific children?  
 
Describe the specific 
types of math concepts 
children learn from 
engaging in projects in a 
cooking learning center. 

CDA Functional Area 1: 
Provide a safe 
environment and teach 
children safe practices 
to prevent and reduce 
injury 
 
CDA Functional Area 2: 
Provide an environment 
that promotes health 
and prevents illness, 
and teaches children 
about good nutrition and 
practices that promote 
wellness.  
 
CDA Functional Area 3: 
Organize and use 
relationships, the 
physical space, 
materials, daily 
schedule, and routines 

Students will maintain a 
physical setting 
 
Students will teach 
children about safety 
 
Students will model safe 
practices 
 
Students will implement 
emergency plans 
 
Students will involve 
parents in classroom 
safety 
 
Students will promote 
wellness and respond to 
illness 
 
Students will provide 
nutritious snacks and 

First aid course and 
infant/child (pediatric) 
CPR course (Certificate 
if possible) 
 
Weekly food menu 
 
Summary of the legal 
requirements in our 
state regarding child 
abuse and neglect 
 
Summary of name and 
contact information of 
our state’s agency 
responsible for the 
regulation of child care 
centers and family child 
care homes. 
 
Weekly Lesson Plan 
including goals, 



RST.11-12.10 

WHST.11-12.1. 

WHST.11-12.4. 

WHST.11-12.5. 

WHST.11-12.7 

WHST.11-12.8 

WHST.11-12.9 

WHST.11-12.10. 

  CRP1 

CRP2  

CRP3 

CRP4 

CRP5 

CRP6 

CRP7 

CRP8 

CRP9  

CRP10 

CRP11 

CRP12 

 
 
 
 
 
 

In your description, 
include how children 
learn these concepts 
during the cooking 
experience.  
 
Define “quality” 
curriculum for young 
children.   

to create a secure 
interesting, and 
enjoyable environment 
that promotes 
engagement, play, 
exploration, and 
learning of all children 
including with children 
with special needs. 

meals  
 
Students will learn good 
health practices 
 
Students will identify 
signs and reporting 
procedures for child 
abuse and neglect 
 
Students will design the 
indoor setting 
 
Students will select 
appropriate materials. 
 
Students will plan 
curricula for children. 
 
Students will develop a 
daily schedule 
Students will implement 
the daily schedule. 
 
Completion of bi-weekly 
lesson plans for the on-
site laboratory 
preschool  
 

accommodations and 
brief descriptions of 
planned learning 
experiences 
 
Competency Statement  
1 - To establish and 
maintain a safe, healthy 
learning environment  
 
Lesson Plans including 
preparation of materials 
for on-site preschool 
classrooms 
 
Lesson Plan Reflection 
 
Weekly Participation in 
the on-site preschool 
classroom  
 
Peer discussions 
 
Written Test / Quizzes   
 

 

Course: Clinical Preschool Experience I (12th) Unit: Advance physical and intellectual competence Length S1 B3 8 Weeks  

CTE Proficiencies Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments 



9.3.12.ED‐ TT.1 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.2 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.3 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.4 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.5 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.6 

9.3. 12.ED‐ TT.7  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.8  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.9  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.10 

9.3.HU‐ ED.1 

9.3.HU‐ ED.2 

9.3.HU‐ ED.3  

9.3.HU‐ ED.4 

9.3.HU‐ ED.5  

9.3.HU‐ ED.6 

9.3.HU‐ ED.7 

9.3.HU‐ ED.8 

RST.11-12.2. 

RST.11-12.10 

WHST.11-12.1. 

 
WHST.11-12.4. 

WHST.11-12.5. 

WHST.11-12.7 

WHST.11-12.8 

WHST.11-12.9 

WHST.11-12.10. 

 
  CRP1 

List and describe two 
ways that physical 
activity benefits young 
children.  
 
In your own words, 
define “cognitive 
development,” thinking 
about how you would 
explain “Cognitive 
Development” to a 
colleague or a parent.  
 
Reflect back on this 
week within your early 
childhood setting. What 
were some wonderful 
expressions of language 
(verbal or nonverbal) or 
words that you read or 
heard?  
 
Think back to your 
favorite activity to do as 
a child. Using this same 
activity were there 
opportunities for your 
“creative” voice or 
viewpoint? Describe the 
opportunities to explore 
and create through this 
activity.  
 
 

CDA Functional Area 4: 
Uses a variety of 
developmentally 
appropriate equipment, 
learning experiences, 
and teaching strategies 
to promote the physical 
development (fine motor 
and gross motor) of all 
children 
 
CDA Functional Area 5: 
Use a variety of 
developmentally 
appropriate learning 
experiences and 
teaching strategies to 
promote curiosity, 
reasoning, and problem-
solving and to lay the 
foundation for later 
learning of important 
mathematics, science, 
technology, social 
studies, and other 
content goals 
 
CDA Functional Area 6:  
Uses a variety of 
developmentally 
appropriate learning 
experiences and 
teaching strategies to 
promote children’s 
language and literacy 
learning, and help them 

Students will 
understand physical 
development of infants, 
toddlers, and 
preschoolers. 
Students will promote 
children’s gross motor 
development 
 
Students will promote 
children’s fine motor 
development 
 
Students will connect 
children’s physical 
development to the 
development of the 
whole child. 
 
Students will explain 
how specific principles 
apply to young 
children’s development 
 
Students will identify 
strategies to provide a 
high-quality, 
developmentally 
appropriate early 
childhood program 
based on principles of 
child development 
 
Students will explain the 
role of children’s own 
experiences in their 

Nine learning 
experiences (activities) 
 
Summary of three or 
more websites with brief 
descriptions on how 
children develop and 
learn.  
 
Summary with name 
and contact information 
of translation services in 
area for families whose 
home language is other 
than English 
 
Bibliography and short 
summaries of ten 
developmentally 
appropriate children’s 
books relating to 
children’s lives and 
challenges. 
 
Competency Statement  
2 - To advance physical 
and intellectual 
competence 
 
Lesson Plans including 
preparation of materials 
for on-site preschool 
classrooms 
 
Lesson Plan Reflection 
 



CRP2  

CRP3 

CRP4 

CRP5 

CRP6 

CRP7 

CRP8 

CRP9  

CRP10 

CRP11 

CRP12 

 

communicate their 
thoughts and feelings 
verbally and 
nonverbally. Help dual 
language learners make 
progress in 
understanding both 
English and their home 
language. 
 
CDA Functional Area 7: 
Use a variety of 
developmentally 
appropriate learning 
experiences and 
teaching strategies for 
children to explore 
music, movement, and 
the visual arts, and to 
develop and express 
their individual creative 
abilities.  
 

learning and 
development 
 
Students will explain the 
value of experiences 
that involve more than 
one sense to children’s 
learning and 
development 
 
Students will create an 
environment that 
supports language and 
literacy, while 
supporting dual 
language learners 
 
Students will foster 
children’s reading and 
writing development 
 
Students will foster 
environments that 
promote creativity 
through daily 
interactions and 
experiences, through 
music, movement, and 
dance and through 
dramatic play and 
storytelling. 
 
Students will write nine 
learning experiences 
(activities) for the 
following curricular 

Weekly Participation in 
the on-site preschool 
classroom  
 
Peer discussions 
 
Written Test / Quizzes  



areas: Science/Sensory, 
Language and Literacy, 
Creative Arts, Fine 
motor, Gross motor, 
Self-Concept, Emotional 
Skills/Regulation, Social 
Skills, and Mathematics 
 
Completion of bi-weekly 
lesson plans for the on-
site laboratory 
preschool  
 

Course: Clinical Preschool Experience I (12th) Unit: To support social and emotional development and to provide positive 

guidance Length S1/S2 B3 8 Weeks 

 

CTE Proficiencies Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.1 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.2 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.3 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.4 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.5 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.6 

9.3. 12.ED‐ TT.7  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.8  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.9  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.10 

9.3.HU‐ ED.1 

9.3.HU‐ ED.2 

9.3.HU‐ ED.3  

9.3.HU‐ ED.4 

Think back to your own 
childhood. Describe an 
adult in your life who 
made you feel special, 
appreciated and loved. 
What characteristics did 
they have? What did 
they do that made you 
feel special? 
 
Think back to your 
earliest memories at 
school. Do you 
remember who your 
friends were and who 
you played with at 

CDA Functional Area 8: 
Develops a warm, 
positive, supportive, and 
responsive relationship 
with each child, and 
helps each child learn 
about and take pride in 
his or her individual and 
cultural identity  
CDA Functional Area 9: 
Help each child function 
effectively in the group, 
learn to express 
feelings, acquire social 
skills, and make friends, 
and promotes mutual 

Students will appreciate 
each child. 
 
Students will promote 
children’s sense of self 
 
Students will guide 
children in expressing 
their feelings 
 
Students will help each 
child flourish 
 
Students will encourage 
successful social 
interaction 

Summary with name 
and contact information 
of a local agency that 
provides family 
counseling 
 
Competency Statement  
3 - To support social 
and emotional 
development and to 
provide positive 
guidance  
 
Lesson Plans including 
preparation of materials 
for on-site preschool 



9.3.HU‐ ED.5  

9.3.HU‐ ED.6 

9.3.HU‐ ED.7 

9.3.HU‐ ED.8 

RST.11-12.2. 

RST.11-12.10 

WHST.11-12.1. 

WHST.11-12.4. 

WHST.11-12.5. 

WHST.11-12.7 

WHST.11-12.8 

WHST.11-12.9 

WHST.11-12.10. 

 
  CRP1 

CRP2  

CRP3 

CRP4 

CRP5 

CRP6 

CRP7 

CRP8 

CRP9  

CRP10 

CRP11 

CRP12 

 

school? Did you feel like 
a member of the group? 
 
Describe the reasons 
early childhood settings 
establish rules for young 
children.  

respect among children 
and adults.  
 
CDA Functional Area 
10: Provides a 
supportive environment 
and uses effective 
strategies to promote 
children’s self-regulation 
and support acceptable 
behaviors, and 
effectively intervenes for 
children with persistent 
challenging behaviors 
 
 
 
 

 
Students will support 
children’s play and 
formation of friendships 
 
Students will help 
children resolve 
conflicts 
 
Students will help 
children build prosocial 
skills 
Students will set 
effective rules 
 
Students will employ 
positive guidance 
techniques 
 
Students will address 
on-going challenging 
behavior 
 
Completion of bi-weekly 
lesson plans for the on-
site laboratory 
preschool  
 

classrooms 
 
Lesson Plan Reflection 
 
Weekly Participation in 
the on-site preschool 
classroom  
 
Peer discussions 
 
Written Test / Quizzes  

 

Course: Clinical Preschool Experience II (12th) Unit: To establish positive and productive relationships with families   

Length: S2 B3 8 Weeks 



 

CTE Proficiencies Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.1 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.2 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.3 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.4 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.5 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.6 

9.3. 12.ED‐ TT.7  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.8  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.9  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.10 

9.3.HU‐ ED.1 

9.3.HU‐ ED.2 

9.3.HU‐ ED.3  

9.3.HU‐ ED.4 

9.3.HU‐ ED.5  

9.3.HU‐ ED.6 

9.3.HU‐ ED.7 

9.3.HU‐ ED.8 

RST.11-12.2. 

RST.11-12.10 

WHST.11-12.1. 

WHST.11-12.4. 

WHST.11-12.5. 

WHST.11-12.7 

WHST.11-12.8 

WHST.11-12.9 

WHST.11-12.10. 

 

Think about your family 
today. Who are the 
members of your 
family? How often do 
you see them? Describe 
the role and significance 
different family 
members have in your 
life.  

CDA Functional Area 
11: Establishes a 
positive, responsive, 
and cooperative 
relationship with each 
child’s family, engages 
in two-way 
communication with 
families, encourages 
their involvement in the 
program and supports 
the child’s relationship 
with his or her family. 
 
 
 
 
 

Students will define 
family and establish 
partnerships with 
families 
 
Students will encourage 
family participation 
Students will 
communicate with 
families and meet 
formally with families to 
help support families in 
their child’s 
development 
 
Completion of bi-weekly 
lesson plans for the on-
site laboratory 
preschool  
 

Family Questionnaires  
 
Competency Statement  
4 - To establish positive 
and productive 
relationships with 
families 
Lesson Plans including 
preparation of materials 
for on-site preschool 
classrooms 
 
Lesson Plan Reflection 
 
Weekly Participation in 
the on-site preschool 
classroom  
 
Peer discussions 
 
Written Test / Quizzes  
 



  CRP1 

CRP2  

CRP3 

CRP4 

CRP5 

CRP6 

CRP7 

CRP8 

CRP9  

CRP10 

CRP11 

CRP12 

 

Course: Clinical Preschool Experience II (12th) Unit: To ensure a well-run, purposeful program that is responsive 

participant needs Length: S2 B3,4 Weeks 

 

CTE Proficiencies Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.1 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.2 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.3 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.4 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.5 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.6 

9.3. 12.ED‐ TT.7  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.8  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.9  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.10 

9.3.HU‐ ED.1 

Think about the “why” 
you observe children in 
your setting. If you were 
to discuss the purpose 
of observing young 
children to a new early 
educator, what would 
you say? 

CDA Functional Area 
12: Is a manager who 
uses observation, 
documentation, and 
planning to support 
children’s development 
and learning and to 
ensure effective 
operation of the 
program or group. The 
student/candidate is a 
competent organizer, 

Students will observe 
children within the 
setting 
 
Students will document 
children’s learning 
 
Students will plan and 
evaluate the program 
goals 
 
Students will work with 

Three samples of record 
keeping forms including 
an accident report form, 
an emergency form, and 
a completed tool/form 
used to observe for an 
document a child’s 
developmental/learning 
progress 
 
Competency Statement  
5 - To ensure a well-run, 



9.3.HU‐ ED.2 

9.3.HU‐ ED.3  

9.3.HU‐ ED.4 

9.3.HU‐ ED.5  

9.3.HU‐ ED.6 

9.3.HU‐ ED.7 

9.3.HU‐ ED.8 

RST.11-12.2. 

RST.11-12.10 

WHST.11-12.1. 

WHST.11-12.4. 

WHST.11-12.5. 

WHST.11-12.7 

WHST.11-12.8 

WHST.11-12.9 

WHST.11-12.10. 

 

  CRP1 

CRP2  

CRP3 

CRP4 

CRP5 

CRP6 

CRP7 

CRP8 

CRP9  

CRP10 

CRP11 

CRP12 

planner, record keeper, 
communicator, and a 
cooperative co-worker.  
 
 
 
 

colleagues and the 
community.  
 
Completion of bi-weekly 
lesson plans for the on-
site laboratory 
preschool  
 

purposeful program that 
is responsive to 
participant needs 
 
Lesson Plans including 
preparation of materials 
for on-site preschool 
classrooms 
 
Lesson Plan Reflection 
 
Weekly Participation in 
the on-site preschool 
classroom  
 
Peer discussions 
 
Written Test / Quizzes  
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Course: Clinical Preschool Experience II (12th) Unit: To maintain a commitment to professionalism  Length: S2 B3 4 Weeks 

 

CTE Proficiencies Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.1 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.2 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.3 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.4 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.5 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.6 

9.3. 12.ED‐ TT.7  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.8  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.9  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.10 

9.3.HU‐ ED.1 

9.3.HU‐ ED.2 

9.3.HU‐ ED.3  

9.3.HU‐ ED.4 

9.3.HU‐ ED.5  

9.3.HU‐ ED.6 

9.3.HU‐ ED.7 

9.3.HU‐ ED.8 

RST.11-12.2. 

RST.11-12.10 

WHST.11-12.1. 

In your own words, 
define intentional 
teaching.  
 
Provide specific 
examples of when you 
have practice intentional 
teaching.  
 
List three reflective 
questions you have 
asked yourself as an 
early educator.  

CDA Functional Area 
13: Makes decisions 
based on knowledge of 
research-based early 
childhood practices, 
promotes high quality in 
child care services, and 
takes advantage  
 
Senior exit exam 
 
 

Students will research 
early childhood 
associations 
 
Students will write 
professional teaching 
philosophy 
 
Students will produce 
the binder portion of the 
CDA Portfolio 
 
Completion of bi-weekly 
lesson plans for the on-
site laboratory 
preschool  
 
 

Summary of a list of two 
or three early childhood 
associations including 
website addresses and 
membership 
opportunities they offer. 
 
Competency Statement  
6 - To maintain a 
commitment to 
professionalism 
 
Written Teaching 
Professional Philosophy 
 
Lesson Plans including 
preparation of materials 
for on-site preschool 
classrooms 
 
Lesson Plan Reflection 
 
Weekly Participation in 
the on-site preschool 



WHST.11-12.4. 

WHST.11-12.5. 

WHST.11-12.7 

WHST.11-12.8 

WHST.11-12.9 

WHST.11-12.10. 

 

  CRP1 

CRP2  

CRP3 

CRP4 

CRP5 

CRP6 

CRP7 

CRP8 

CRP9  

CRP10 

CRP11 

CRP12 

 
 

classroom  
 
Peer discussions 
 
Completion of Senior 
Exit Exam 
 
Completion of CDA 
Portfolio  
 
Written Test / Quizzes  

 

 

Course Advanced Clinical Preschool Experience I (12th) (optional) Unit Length:  S1 B4  

 

CTE Proficiencies Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.1 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.2 

What will be your role 
as the director of a 

Growing need for child 
care 

Students will explain the 
trends in society that 

Lesson Plans including 
preparation of materials 



9.3.12.ED‐ TT.3 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.4 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.5 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.6 

9.3. 12.ED‐ TT.7  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.8  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.9  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.10 

9.3.HU‐ ED.1 

9.3.HU‐ ED.2 

9.3.HU‐ ED.3  

9.3.HU‐ ED.4 

9.3.HU‐ ED.5  

9.3.HU‐ ED.6 

9.3.HU‐ ED.7 

9.3.HU‐ ED.8 

RST.11-12.2. 

RST.11-12.10 

WHST.11-12.1. 

WHST.11-12.4. 

WHST.11-12.5. 

WHST.11-12.7 

WHST.11-12.8 

WHST.11-12.9 

WHST.11-12.10. 

 

  CRP1 

CRP2  

CRP3 

CRP4 

center?  
 
What makes a good 
child care program? 
 
Explain the statement, 
“It is the director who 
holds things together in 
a program.” 

 
Need for quality child 
care 
 
Factors that make a 
good child care program 
 
The role of the director 
of the center 
 
How to become and 
entrepreneur and start a 
child care business.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

have led to a growing 
need for child care 
services 
 
Students will describe 
the reasons quality child 
care is important 
 
Students will list the 
major characteristics of 
a quality child care 
program. 
 
Students will describe 
the role of the 
administrator of a child 
care program 
 
Students will identify 
factors that influence 
entrepreneurial 
decisions in child care.  
 
Students will create the 
rough draft of their own 
business plan using the 
FCCLA project, 
entrepreneurship. 
Students will conduct 
research on laws, 
create a budget for 
salaries, supplies, and 
equipment, choose a 
facility, create an 
organizational chart, 
and personnel 

for on-site preschool 
classrooms 
 
Lesson Plan Reflection 
 
Daily Participation in the 
on-site preschool 
classroom  
 
Peer discussions 
 
Written Test/ Quizzes  
 
Project: Create a 
business plan for a child 
care center using the 
FCCLA project, 
Entrepreneurship  
  



CRP5 

CRP6 

CRP7 

CRP8 

CRP9  

CRP10 

CRP11 

CRP12 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

management with 
policies and procedures. 
 
Completion of daily 
lesson plans for the on-
site laboratory 
preschool  
 

 

Course Advanced Clinical Preschool Experience I (12th) (optional) Unit        Length:  S2,B4  

 

CTE Proficiencies Essential Questions Content Skills Assessments 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.1 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.2 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.3 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.4 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.5 

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.6 

9.3. 12.ED‐ TT.7  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.8  

9.3.12.ED‐ TT.9  

Explain the role of the 
director in helping staff 
get along with each 
other. Identify the steps 
in the conflict-resolution 
process.  
How can you be a good 
model for your staff? 
 
What leadership skills 
will you need to be a 

Responsibilities of a 
director  
 
Management Styles 
 
Leadership Skills  
 
Professionalism 
 
 
 

Students will identify 
those responsibilities 
that unique to child care 
settings 
 
Students will relate how 
leadership skills will 
enhance their ability as 
a director 
 
Students will recognize 

Lesson Plans including 
preparation of materials 
for on-site preschool 
classrooms 
 
Lesson Plan Reflection 
 
Daily Participation in the 
on-site preschool 
classroom  
 



9.3.12.ED‐ TT.10 

9.3.HU‐ ED.1 

9.3.HU‐ ED.2 

9.3.HU‐ ED.3  

9.3.HU‐ ED.4 

9.3.HU‐ ED.5  

9.3.HU‐ ED.6 

9.3.HU‐ ED.7 

9.3.HU‐ ED.8 

RST.11-12.2. 

RST.11-12.10 

WHST.11-12.1. 

WHST.11-12.4. 

WHST.11-12.5. 

WHST.11-12.7 

WHST.11-12.8 

WHST.11-12.9 

WHST.11-12.10. 

 

  CRP1 

CRP2  

CRP3 

CRP4 

CRP5 

CRP6 

CRP7 

CRP8 

CRP9  

CRP10 

director?  
 
As a director/owner, 
how can you support a 
positive working 
environment for all 
employees? 

 
 
 

those tasks that all 
administrators perform 
on a daily basis. 
Students will finalize 
their business plan for 
their FCCLA 
entrepreneurship project 
for a child care center.  
 
Completion of daily 
lesson plans for the on-
site laboratory 
preschool  
 

Peer discussions 
 
Written Test/Quizzes 
Project: FCCLA 
Entrepreneurship 
project continued with 
completion of business 
plan binder and oral 
presentation.  



CRP11 

CRP12 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

V. Resources and Supplemental Materials  

 

Washington, V. (2017). Essentials for working with young children. Washington, DC.: Council for Professional Recognition. 

 

Washington, V., & Washington, V. (2017). Essentials workbook. Washington, DC.: Council for Professional Recognition. 

 

Pierce, D. (2014). The CDA prep guide: The complete review manual. St. Paul, MN: Redleaf Press. 

 

Brisbane, H. E. (2010). The developing child. Woodland Hills, CA: McGrawHill/Glencoe 

 

Herr, J. (2012). Working with young children. Tinley Park, IL: Goodheart-Wilcox.  

 

Nelson, Linda S., and Alan E. Nelson. Child Care Administration. Goodheart-Willcox, 2006. 

 

 

 

 


